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6th October 2023

Message from Miss Blackburn

Dear parents and carers,

I’d like to start by saying a huge well done to our year six children who have been to transition with
their potential secondary schools this week. The feedback has been heart-warming. Our children
were seen to be polite, caring, respectful and mature. Well done year 6!

I would also like to apologise for the confusion caused by the internet permission slip that went out
this week. The consent box was taken out of context in an attempt to condense the information sent
to you. The new form will be sent to you early next week along with our acceptable use and online
safety policy so you can read it through for yourself and discuss it with your child. It is basically all
around how we will ensure to keep your child safe through our filtering and monitoring systems
when they are online and how they will keep themselves safe rather than permission to use the
internet. If you have any questions or concerns after reading the policy and discussing it with your
child then please do contact me. I am also the designated safeguarding lead for both schools and
Mrs Larcombe/Mrs Rusga are the deputies so please feel free to contact either of us at any time if
you have any safeguarding concerns of any nature. 

Thank you for everyone who came to the parent governor meeting this week. It was lovely to see
you and discuss all things school. As soon as I get around to it I will type up some of the ideas and
share them with you. We would love to have more of you join us… we heard that some parents
thought it sounded too formal and weren’t sure if they were invited. Let me assure you, EVERYONE is
invited so please come along. We have changed the name to “Coffee and Cake – all parents
welcome” to make it sound more appealing! It’s just a friendly, informal gathering of parents and
myself (maybe a governor or 2 if they’re around) to talk about what you like, what you think could
be improved, how you can help, how we can help etc. Please bring goodies if you can, you can
never have too much cake!

I will be heading to Greece with Mr Conway and some of our Boskenwyn year 5 and 6 children on
Sunday to participate in a project with 6 other countries but I’m always available if you need me.
The children as just as excited as us adults and we are looking forward to sharing our learning with
you when we return.

Have a lovely Summery weekend!
Miss Blackburn



HARVEST FESTIVAL/GERMOE’S GOT TALENT - WEDNESDAY 18TH OCTOBER 2PM
Introduction: Autumn days Harvest song (whole school)
Harvest Poems – key stage 2
Talent show 
Please see line up of bands below
Auction of goods – hosted by Miss Blackburn
Tea/coffee/cake will be on sale after the talent show and before the auction. We hope to see you
there. Donated goods for auction can be brought into school from 2nd October or on the day if they
are fresh produce.
 
Thank you for your support 
Mr Height/Miss Blackburn

TALENT SHOW/HARVEST AUCTION
If you would like to make a donation to the harvest auction you can bring non perishable
goods into the office from Monday 2nd October,  any perishable goods can be brought in
the day before or even on the day. FROGS will be very kindly offering refreshment's
between the talent show and the auction.

Cancelled Football Club 
There will be no football club next week as Mr Conway will be away

POLITE NOTICE
It has been brought to our attention that  some people are parking on the pavement,
below the playground,  at drop off and collection times.  Please can we ask that you
refrain from doing this as it means parents and children have to go into the road to get
around the parked cars and this week an ambulance struggled to get past.  Thank you



Football League - Y5/6

The dates for our league fixtures
are as follows:
 - 06.11.23
 - 20.11.23

Football club will not happen on
these dates for year 3/4 but
children in year 5/6 will be
playing in the league on these
days.

Please speak to Mr Conway if
you have any questions or
problems.
fconway@fbgschools.co.uk

4 September - 19
December 2023
(Half term 23-27 October
2023)

3 January - 28 March
2024
(Half term 12-16 February
2024)

15 April - 24 July 2024
(Half term 27 May - 31
May 2024)
INSET 3-7 June 2024

Term Dates 2023/2024
Autumn term (72 days)

Spring Term (56 days)

Summer term (67 days)

Godrevy Class trip 10th October

Wednesday 18th October 2pm 
Harvest Festival & Germoe’s Got Talent

Friday 20th October 
KS1 Disco 2.45pm -3.15pm
KS2 Disco 3.30pm - 4.30pm

Christmas lunch 
13th December

Helston Community College 
Monday 17th June 2024 
9.00am to 3.00pm – Invite only for selected
Year 6 students
Tuesday 18th June 2024 
9.00am to 3.00pm – All Year 6 students
Wednesday 19th June 2024, 9.00am to
3.00pm – All Year 6 students
Tuesday 18th June 2024 – New parents’
information evening
Wednesday 19th June 2024 – New parents’
information evening.

Coffee and cake meetings: all parents
welcome
30th November 9am 
23rd January – 2.445pm
29th February – 9am 
23rd April  2.45pm
20th June 9am

Sports Day 
24th June 2024 @ 1:45pm

Leaver’s service 
22nd July 2024 @  2.30pm

Break for Summer
24th July 2024

DIARY DATES 2023/2024

mailto:fconway@fbgschools.co.uk












Clubs
All clubs are open to children from year 2-6. 
Monday:
Cancelled - Football Club - Mr Conway
Young Inventors Club with Miss Symons
Tuesday:
Art with Miss Burns
PE games with Mrs Reeves
Wednesday lunchtime
Y2-Y6 Choir
Thursday
Eco-Club with Mrs Knight

 GODREVY CLASS UPDATE 

Starting School in September 2024
Do you have a chid born between 1st September 2019 and 31st August 2020?
If so the you can now apply for their reception place , the deadline to apply is 15th
January 2024

This week in Nysgerrig Kindergarten we
have been looking at what animals need. 
We have made house with Kapla and logs
and we went on a minibeast hunt.



Headstart Kernow
For children in Y5/6 and older - Headstart Kernow, have developed a mental
health site for young people, made by young people with lots of helpful
advice.  If your child is in Y5 or 6, this may be something you would like to look
at with them:
https://www.startnowcornwall.org.uk

We will inform Cornwall Council so they can update their website
We will inform local radio stations (BBC Radio Cornwall, Goldmine FM, Heart
FM, Pirate FM) so they can make announcements and update their websites
We will post on our Facebook pages, “The Federation of Boskenwyn and
Germoe School,” “Boskenwyn FOBS” and “Germoe FROGS”

School Closures in Emergency – Agreed Notification Procedure
Please see the attached guidance from Cornwall Council. Sometimes schools
have to make the decision to close either partially or fully due to inclement
weather such as snow or other unforeseen circumstances. The procedures are
revised annually. The agreed notification Procedure for our school is:

If you wake up to a blanket of snow in the near future then please make sure you
check one or more of the above places to keep up to date with school closures,
it may be that we open later or close earlier so you will need to check before
coming to school. If the school needs to close whilst the children are there then
we will contact all parents via phone

Germoe Well-Being Borrowing Library
We have a few resources that are now available for
you to borrow, relating to supporting wellbeing,
emotions, anxiet, Autism, bereavement, trauma and
activities to support wellbeing. The box will be
available in the Office. Please use the 'sign out'
sheet and return the item within two weeks. If you
have books or resources that you no longer need or
use, we would be very grateful for them, to support
families further. Many thanks

Twitter and Instagram
The Federation of Germoe and Boskenwyn Schools are on twitter and
Instagram!
Twitter: @BoskenwynGermoe
Instagram: boskenwyngermoe
Feel free to follow us and spread the word to encourage others to hear about
the wonderful things happening in our schools.









Madagascar Jnr!
The Minack Theatre are delighted to announce that
they collaborating with The British Theatre Academy
to produce Madagascar A Musical Adventure Jnr in
October half term. 
Sign up for auditions opens on our website on
Monday. Please see the link below:
https://www.minack.com/whats-on/madagascar-
jr-auditions
We're looking for 9–13 year-olds (must be 9 by 21st
October 2023) to audition on Sunday 11th June to
take part in this amazing opportunity. The auditions
will be roughly 1.5 hrs and all audition material is
available on the website. All rehearsals and
performances are in October half term 2023. Please
see the attached flyer for more information.

St Germoe PCC recognises the likely problems that people will face over the winter
months and in an effort to provide help and support has decided that the Church Hall
will be open to anyone between the hours of 9am until 4pm Monday to Friday. Packet
and tinned foods will be available and also the option for people to cook their own
food. The Hall will be heated and it is hoped that full use will be made of the facilities. 
In addition Wi-Fi has now been installed in the Church and can be accessed free of
charge be anyone, the details are on the notice board inside the Church and to the
left of the door. 

Reminder - use of the Germoe Village Hall is free Monday - Friday 9am - 4pm. 
There is a donation bowl for anyone who wishes to contribute

Flourescent tubes.
We have a selection of fluorescent tubes that are surplus to requirements -
if you would one/some they are £2-00 each


